Unapproved August 7, 2013 min.

  Langdon Heritage Commission
Quorum in attendance:  Caroline Cross,  Dennis McClary,  Carole-Anne Centre,   Andrea Cheeney, Katie Gallagher, Betty Whipple, Cliff Oster         Guests:  none
Minutes read:  Motion made by Katie to approve July min., with correction writing out Fall Mountain, Bette second, all approved.
Treasurer’s report: 1.Katie reported checking account balance of $6800.25                  2. Payment made to All Seasons of $535. 3. Katie will check pay pal donations.
Correspondence: 1. Bob Cuniff emailed Dennis requirements that LHC must provide the town clerk with the unapproved min. within 5 business days, have a hard copy available of all min. and all min. must be signed  2. Carole-Anne noted we have a binder with a hard copy of all the min. since she has been secretary in safe keeping in the archival room in the Municipal building and will show Bob its location.  3. Dennis had a discussion with Maggie Stier of the  NHPA regarding an event LHC would like to host which would highlight Justice David Souter. Maggie was very enthusiastic and said the NHPA would be on board and also suggested to contact the NH Humanities Council to assist in the event. LHC members at this time discussed how best to approach Mr. Souter with a theme for his talk with possibly bringing in educators and students . 
Meetinghouse rehab update: 1. Dennis went to a pre application LCHIP workshop in Laconia to learn about applying for a LCHIP grant for the possible next phase of rehabilitation on the first floor of the TH . 2. Bette told the members that the selectboard approved removing the Walker Hill light that is not functional by the door and will be putting outdoor lighting on the salt shed 3. Bette also told the LHC that the town has hired someone to remove the safe to the Municipal Building and remove the large piano. Andrea suggested that she and Angela Esslinger would like to be present when the safe is opened to inventory and photograph any historic documents. 
Archival update:  1. Andrea and Carole-Anne took the historic Honor Roll painting to David Putnam in Claremont to get an estimate on restoring it .They also brought several other pieces to get an idea on the cost to restore the framed pieces. David gave an estimate of $500 to restore the Honor Roll and make a print of the artwork. A vote was taken to spend the $500 on this important piece of Langdon history and all approved provided we get permission from the Langdon Legion to move forward on the project . Katie will talk to the Legion Commander to get permission. 2. David Putman also gave an estimate that the other framed pieces would cost an average of $200 - $500 per piece. 3. Dennis will find out if applying for a LCHIP grant for restoring all the paintings is a possibility. 4. Andrea wanted to also see if we can get a price on preserving the town quilts and add that to the possible grant. 5. Andrea and Dennis approached Rodney and Linda Campbell if they would consider fixing the old benches in the TH and they graciously said they would.
Web site update:  not discussed
Fundraising update: 1. Dennis reports that Kristen Senz, grant writer has all the information and has sent in one grant and will be sending in the next 2 within the next few weeks.  2. Dennis provided sample copies of the fall appeal newsletter that he wrote based on our discussions at the last meeting. Some corrections and additions were made. He will revise the copy and  show an updated copy to the members. Kristen Senz has offered to work on the layout of the newsletter. 3. Discussion about the cost of sending out the newsletter to all of 03602 and the cost of printing the newsletter. The final decision was to mail to all of 03602. Carole-Anne will get the cost of printing the newsletter at the printer in Bellows Falls and ask permission from Alstead to use their mailing permit. 4. A motion was made by Andrea  to spend  the money on the printing and mailing costs of the newsletter. Caroline second and all approved 5. Dennis attended a pre-application LCHIP workshop in Laconia to consider if LHC should apply for the next round of LCHIP grants. He listed LHC as applying for a grant to make sure if we decided to, we had a slot to do so. After a discussion with LHC members and Kristen Senz, it was decided we should hold off on this LCHIP round an see if the 3 grants that Kristen will apply for comes through first. 3. Dennis will contact LCHIP and see if LCHIP would consider preserving all our works on paper as an option for a grant.  4. Carole-Anne handed out a list of ideas for Fall Festival preparation and will try to organize a meeting to prepare for the fair. 5. If the Honor Roll gets approved to be restored, LHC members will organize an unveiling of the Honor Roll event on Sept. 22. All will be welcome, but a special invitation will be sent out to Legion and Auxiliary members.   6. Caroline is going to write down information on the men who are on the Honor Roll so we will hopefully provide some history about the men. 7. Justice Souter event is in the early phases of planning. LHC members will be discussing it further.
Old business:   1.Carole-Anne will contact Francis Walsh to set a date to visit the Rockingham Meetinghouse. 2. Katie will see about getting a commendation from the governor for holding the most town meetings in NH 3. Archiving days to be planned.
 New business:. Fall newsletter to be completed and mailed before Fall Festival after approved. 
Adjourn: Katie motioned to adjourn, Bette seconded
